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MAYOR’S MESSAGE  If you have all three at the same
time it’s good times! I think it is fair
enough to say 2022 has been one
of the good times. 

The good seasons and high sheep
and wool prices of the late 1980’s
were probably the last period as
good as now. It never lasts but it
sets you up for many years and
there is no doubt that investment in
and on properties has been very
high over recent times.

Council has had another good
year. We have had challenges with
a shortage of staff at times through
a lot of absenteeism because of
covid and/or flu. Isn’t it interesting
how all the human ailments come
back with a vengeance when you
cocoon yourselves for a couple of
years. It seems to me that constant
exposure to our world’s viruses
and germs keeps our resistance
up and it falls away quickly if we try
and avoid that natural process.
We have also had challenges
replacing staff at times but that
problem is widespread right across
the country. We also struggle to
source the replacement plant and
supplies that our workforce
requires as well so the result of
these two situations tends to slow
our program down. A lot of wet
days in the last few months have
also had an affect but no one is
complaining!

Despite the challenges we have
still completed most of what we
were planning on achieving this
year.  

Quilpie Shire had an extremely
successful night at the recent state
tourism awards with the Quilpie
Visitor Information Centre winning
gold in the best VIC category and
the Eromanga Natural History
Museum winning bronze in the
cultural tourism section. These are
the state awards so we are up
against the whole state of
Queensland. It is the best results
we have ever had so
congratulations to all involved.

Outback Queensland won seven
awards all up, two each going to
Longreach, Winton and Quilpie
shires. The other was won by the
Outback Masters golf which is
coming to Quilpie again next year.
We are absolutely holding our own
in the tourism space!!

As 2022 draws to a close we
should all pause and reflect on the
men and women of our police
force after the terrible, cold-
blooded murder of two young
police officers near Chinchilla
recently. Our thoughts and
condolences go to the family and
friends of those killed and also to
all our police right across the
country. 

To our local police, Brendan,
Mark, Chris and Dan, thank you
for what you do every day. This
terrible incident has reminded us
all of the inherent danger that
goes hand in hand with policing
and we are very appreciative of
the critical role that you play in our
community.

We will look back on 2022 as
possibly our best season since
2010 although some of us had a
good 2016 as well but not all the
shire received above average rain
that year. Across the whole shire
this has been the best year for
over ten years. In the agriculture
sector, every so often – twenty or
thirty years on average – all the
variables line up so that a good
season coincides with good
commodity prices and reasonable
stock numbers.

Simply Unique
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Confirmed the date and times of Ordinary
Meetings of Council for January to December

2023

Quilpie Shire Council Values
Trust

Pride

Respect

Communication

Fun and Humour

Teamwork



If the weather forecasts are accurate, there is a lot more
wet weather headed our way. Please take care when
driving in the wet, and obey all road closure signs. It
keeps you safe and looks after our valuable roads.

On that positive note I would like to wish everyone a
wonderful festive season and hope you get to spend
some quality time with friends and family or just
having a break. Thank you to our council staff for
keeping the shire ticking over as well as you do, to all
our businesses across the shire for providing all the
services and economic activity that our community
relies on, and to the community
 generally who all contribute to 
create a place to live which is
the equal of anywhere else in 
this country!

Kind regards,

Stuart Mackenzie

Mayor, Quilpie Shire Council

MAYOR’S MESSAGE - cont 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100068665398397


Council Meeting Wrap Up

The Unconfirmed Minutes of  the  Ordinary Council Meeting held on Tuesday 13 December are available in full on
Council's website: www.quilpie.qld.gov.au

Council adopted the updated
Grid Policy 
Request For Quote L10 22-23
for Supply and Delivery of one
(1) 2022 Smooth Drum
Vibrating Compactor was
awarded to Hastings Deering
for the amount of $265,500.00
Ex GST, with disposal of Asset
Plant 134 Ahmann Vibrating
Compactor Roller to be made
by auction.
Request For Quote L11 22-23
for Supply and Delivery of one
(1) 2022 Multi Tyred Roller
was awarded to Hastings
Deering for the amount of
$250,000.00 Ex GST, with
disposal of Asset Plant 3200
Ahmann Multi Tyred Roller to
be made by auction.
Request For Quote M07 22-23
Supply and Delivery of one (1)
2022 12 Seater Commuter
Bus was awarded to Black
Toyota for the amount of
$69,484.37.00 Ex GST, with
disposal of Asset Plant 43 -
Toyota Hiace 12 Seater
Commuter Bus to Black
Toyota for the amount of
$11,818.18 Ex GST.
Subject to funding approval
and finalisation, Council
awarded Request For Quote
L09 22-23 Flood Restoration 

Council approved a request
from the Quilpie Polocrosse
Club for $2,500 in-kind
support for the provision of a
grader and operator and the
use of the tractor for the
preparation of the polocrosse
fields at Bulloo Park for the
next season.
Council did not allow the
prompt payment discount on
assessment 00815-00000-
000, or write off any interest
that had accrued, as a result
of the rate payer missing the
due date.
Council agreed to support the
South West Pub Choir event
for 2023 for one hotel in
Quilpie Shire to be included in
the tour. The successful hotel
is to be determined by
Expression of Interest at a
later date, once the itinerary is
published.
Council supported a
2022/2023 Business support
grant program as presented in
the agenda, with the program
being announced in December
2022.
Council resolved to issue a
decision notice to the
applicant approving the
Development Application for a
Material Change of Use and 

Sponsorship was provided to
the Quilpie Hospital Auxiliary
to purchase a gym
membership for use by
relieving Doctors, to the value
of $480, in alignment with
Council’s Medical Services
Action Plan.
Council resolved to adopt the
revised Quilpie Shire Local
Disaster Management Plan
2022 as tabled in accordance
with the provisions of the
Disaster Management Act
2003.
Council approved an
additional Council Contribution
of $2,080.00 to the 2022/23
RADF Funding Program to
allow the approval of the
following applications for the
RADF Round 2, 2022/2023
Program:
Quilpie Cultural Society

Quilpie Cultural Society

ENHM 

Maxine Thompson 2 Day pastel
Workshop, $1,269.00

Alison Shaw – 2 Day Glass
Workshop, $845.00

The Amazing World of Slime
Moulds, $3,802.00
 Total  $5,916.00

 Works 2022 Package G to S
C & K G Bowen for an
amount of $797,189.14
excluding GST.



Council Meeting Wrap Up

Operational Works for
vegetation clearing to establish
a Utility Installation (Waste
Transfer Facility) on land
situated at Cooper
Developmental Road,
Eromanga, properly described
as Lot 6 on SP301979, subject
to various conditions listed in
the Agenda.
Council delegated the Chief
Executive Officer to issue a
letter of endorsement for the
provision of a liquor licence to
the Eromanga Natural History
Museum for on-premise
consumption only.

Council Meeting Wrap Up (Cont)

Mayor Stuart Mackenzie

Deputy Mayor 
Cr Jenny Hewson

Portfolios – Health and
Community Services




Cr Roger Volz
Portfolios – Arts,

Culture and Tourism

Cr Bruce Paulsen
Portfolios – Sport,

Recreation and Youth

Cr Lyn Barnes 
Portfolio – Business

Development

Council resolved to issue a
decision notice to the applicant
approving the Development
Application for a
Reconfiguration of a Lot (One
(1) lot into two (2) lots) on land
situated at 17 Bulnbuln Street,
Quilpie formally descried as
Lot 1 on RP177507, subject to
various conditions listed in the
Agenda.

Pursuant to the Local
Government Regulation 2012
S235(B), Council resolved to
contribute $277,000 Ex GST
to NBN Co Limited for the
Satellite to Fibre to the
Premises project.
Council resolved to accept the
offer provided on 25
November 2022 for the
purchase of Lot 114 Q6801
and to amend the 2022/2023
budget by $50,000 (Ex GST);
to allow for the purchase.



Council Meeting Wrap Up
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Engineering Works Update

Council uses Facebook to update
road conditions multiple times per
day during flooding events. If you
are not a Facebook user, you can
still see the information without
being a Facebook member.
Just use your computer to search
for
www.facebook.com/people/Quilpie
-Shire-Council/100068665398397/
You can also see the state wide
road conditions reports by clicking
on the Emergency Event
Dashboard on Council's web page
www.quilpie.qld.gov.au

Adavale has had a face-lift this
month with all the roads, shoulders
and footpaths graded and
maintenance grading carried out
on the Quilpie-Adavale Road.

Further improvements have been
made to Bicentennial Park with
painting and installation of lighting
to allow parents and kids to enjoy
the playground beyond sunset.

The town cleanups have been
completed, with over 30 truck loads
of waste taken to the tip: 
Quilpie: 5 trucks general waste, 6
trucks furniture and pallets, 12
trucks green waste, 5 trucks of
metals, 2 trucks of white goods,
one large skip bin of demolition
waste, 1 trailer, 8 cars (one
donated to the fire brigade)
Eromanga: 2 trailers
Adavale: nothing put out or
collected.

The Adavale Veterans Retreat
were very happy with the work
Council did to provide a pad for
the installation of their two new
dongas which will add to the
facilities available for the
enjoyment of the veterans and
tourists who use the retreat.

The recent Red Road project has
consistently achieved compaction
rates of 100% or above with no
non-conformances for failed
compaction tests. This is a
reflection of the consistent work
processes and quality achieved by
the Road Works Team whilst
working on this project in what has
been a challenging time
considering the amount of wet
weather experienced throughout
the project. As a result, the team
has sealed an additional 1.3 km of
roadway.

http://www.facebook.com/people/Quilpie-Shire-Council/100068665398397/








Quilpie Shire Council Christmas Party and Staff Awards

Many thanks to Ryan Fowler and Cameron Black of
Rio’s Legacy for making the trip from Sydney to

Quilpie to attend our Staff Christmas Party and to
officially accept Council's donation

John Thompson 15 Years Lisa Hamlyn 25 years Kirsty Ryan 10 years

Damien McNair received his 10 years service award
Alan McNall received his 20 years service award

Jack Barnes 
Ralph the Wrecker Award  

Town Services Crew
The A Team nomination 

Brian Weeks
Go-Go Gadget  

Lachlan McKay
Most 'Values' 

Peter See & Brian Weeks
The A Team Nomination 

Elvio Andrade
Super Stepper

Michelle Donohue
Care Bear

Mike Castles - Work Place
Health and Safety Warrior

Daniel Varley Change Champion



Momir Pajic 10 years
Service Award

Colin Grimm
Golden Ripper Award

WHS AUDIT REPORT
Quilpie Shire Council participates in a Self Insurance Program
to provide the most efficient, effective and economic method
of Local Government Workers insurance.
Council was recently audited, to ensure that they are meeting
all of the statutory guidelines that are required to enable the
safe operation of Council’s activities.
Quilpie Shire Council is proud to announce that it passed the
audit with flying colours, due to the constant and persistent
supervision of all of Council’s Workplace Health and Safety
requirements by Manager WHS Mike Castles, Director
Engineering Services Peter See, and Chief Executive Officer
Justin Hancock, together with the cooperation and hard work
of all of Council’s staff.
Congratulations to everyone who contributed to the success of
this important achievement. It’s the little things you do all day
every day that contribute to this accomplishment.




Quilpie Shire Council staff visited Eromanga
recently for a Staff Development Day designed to

improve staff  understanding of other sectors of their
workplace and the broader community

More Quilpie Shire Council Staff Awards ...





Town Christmas Decorations

Kids Capers
Christmas

Party
HO!
HO!
HO!

For the first time, every town in Quilpie Shire has its own Christmas Decorations. Many thanks to Engineering
Services for their imagination, creativity and hard work to get the installations done. 

Thanks also to Quilpie Seniors Ladies for assembling the garlands and wreaths, and Kev Richards for creating the
trees for Cheepie and Toompine, providing a healthy dose of Christmas Cheer to the whole community.



Festive Opening Hours
Quilpie Pharmacy


Saturday December 24 - 9am to 10am
Monday December 26 - CLOSED
Tuesday December 27 - CLOSED

Wednesday December 28 - CLOSED
Thursday December 29 - 9am to 5pm

Friday December 30 - 9am to 5pm
Saturday December 31 - 9am to 12pm

Monday January 2 - CLOSED



Peel, devein and roughly chop half the prawns. Place
in a bowl with mango and avocado.
Grate the zest of half a lime, then juice both limes.
Place the lime zest and juice in a small bowl with the
coriander, chilli, honey and oil. Whisk to combine and
season well. Pour over prawn mixture and toss to
combine.
Divide lettuce among plates, fill with the salad and
serve with the remaining prawns and lime wedges

PRAWN MANGO CHRISTMAS SALAD



400g cooked tiger prawns
2 mangos, cut into 2cm cubes
2 avocados, cut into 2cm cubes
2 limes, plus lime wedges to serve
1/3 cup finely chopped coriander leaves
1 long red chilli, seeds removed, finely chopped
1 tbsp honey
1 tbsp avocado oil (see note) or extra virgin olive oil
1 butter lettuce, leaves separated


